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	TOPIC  
	DISPOSITION

	Opening of Meeting
	The meeting was called to order at 11:44 a.m. by Ms. Violeta Aguilar-Figuly, Chairperson of the Health Science Advisory Committee Meeting.

	Introductions
	Ms. Hilda Iglesias and Ms. Tarpon Assistant Principal, welcomed everybody to the meeting, and expressed their sincere gratitude for all the committee does to benefit Health Science Programs in Miami Dade County Public Schools

	Approval of Minutes
	Ms. Aguilar-Figuly asked the members to please review the minutes.  Minutes were approved. 

	
	Magaly Parets introduced Brenda Wilder as the new Instructional Supervisor, after the retirement of Ms. Ronda Mims.  

Ms. Wilder have words of appreciation to the committee, and reinforced the importance of industry participation..  

All members introduced themselves, and Ms. JoAnn Martin made a conference call, unfortunately, she could not be present due to a conflict with another meeting.  

New Businesses:

Ms. Wilder started the meeting mentioning that the Health Science Department Heads, attended a NLNAC conference in order to report regarding the standards for accreditation.  The reason why we were not able to be re-accredited in 2006 was because the majority of the faculty did not have a Masters’ in Nursing.  That is not the case, since now, the majority of our faculty has MSN.  Ms. Blackmon informed that they could not pursue the accreditation again, for a period of two years, because one of the Practical Nurse program is on probation, and that will impede them to apply for accreditation.  

Practical Nurse Department Heads meet every month to review the standards, and to keep up with the needed information in order to be ready for accreditation when we are eligible.  

Post – Secondary Programs
Dental Assistant 
Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center had the teacher present and one student present  who gave a testimonial mentioning the opportunities that the program is giving and how important is for dental hygienist to volunteer their time, which help to motivate students to continue into dental Hygienist.  The student also mentioned that the Lindsey Hopkins faculty is very supportive, and he is only have 4 more months to graduate.  Ms. Albury mentioned that she graduated 10 students and all 10 were placed.


Miami Lakes, Ms. Algaze, mentioned that unfortunately they don’t have a part-time program.  She is getting 5 students to articulate from Secondary during the summer.  

Robert Morgan, Aurea Hurtado mentioned that they have pacing guides for their dental assistant students.  They have 32 students in rotation, and that they have 26 students presently enrolled.  They lost 6 students due to language barriers.  The volunteer dentists are helping the two students going to HOSA National, in Anaheim, California.  They presently have periodontist and orthodontist that volunteers their time.  

Ms. Wilder mentioned the new program that is being implemented at Robert Morgan called ELCATE, which is to help students with language barriers, with the terminology, in order to help improve their language skills by infusing this program before they enter any of the Health Science Programs.  

EKG Technician 
DA Dorsey, they have EKG as part of their PCT program.  


Miami Lakes they have EKG Technician as part of their Patient Care Technician Program and they have approximately 7 sutdents.


Robert Morgan also has EKG technician as part of their Patient Care Technician Program.  They just had graduation; at the time of the meeting they had no students.  Ms. Hernandez, mentioned that she has 5 students in EKG as part of Medical Assistant.  


Medical Assistant
Miami Lakes had no representation at the meeting to report about the Medical Assistant Program. 

Robert Morgan.  Ms. Hernandez, program director informed that she has 10 students, 3 finished last week, and immediately got hired.  They all took the CMA exam and 3 passed.  The site visit will be in October 2016, and they are getting ready.  The self  study will be in June 2016, and that is a lot of work.  

It was also mentioned that the Medical Assistant Curriculum is changing in August 2015.  They are articulating 46 students from Secondary into the Medical Assistant from Robert Morgan Secondary and South Dade Educational Center.

South Dade Educational Center represented by Ms. Griffiths  mentioned that have EKG as part of their Medical Assistant Program and at the present time they have 18 students.  She had 19 students that took the test and passed.  She has 4 students waiting to take the NHA test.    

Medical Coding and Billing
Ms. Als, from DA Dorsey, mentioned that she graduated 2 students last term, and one student that took the AHIMA passed.  The enrollment at the present time is five students.  They have a lack of enrollment, but they are trying to recruit by way of creating flyers, visiting local businesses etc.  Ms. James, which is a graduate student from DA Dorsey, suggested that perhaps reaching out to the local hospitals, and clinics, they could attract many of the employees that need the skills to work in doctors’ offices, clinics, etc.  One committee member questioned Ms. James, as to what motivated her to come back to school, the answer was simple, that it is wonderful career that you could do from home.  She also mentioned that the biggest problem that she encountered was that you are not hired unless you have two to three years of experience.  ICD 10 might be pushed back due to lack of experience and well trained personnel. 



Nursing Assistant/PCT/PCA
DA Dorsey Educational Center Ms. Lightbourne has twenty-two students in the program.  Ten of those students are new.  They graduated 4 students and all took the CNA test and they all passed the written test but unfortunately failed the skill test.  

Ms. Wilder mentioned that Prometric won’t contact them with any kind of complaints, because they hire now two evaluators in order to avoid problems or complaints in reference to the test.  

Ms. Blackmon clarified that the two evaluators have a scoring sheet and put it into the computer and the computer is the one that evaluates the students.  

Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center Ms. Blackmon mentioned that she has 12 students to graduate.  

Miami Lakes at this time they don’t have PCT.  

Robert Morgan Educational Center:  Ms. Ofoleta mentioned that her enrollment has dropped.  A week ago she had 5 students and now she is down to three.  Some of the students move to other programs, like nursing assistant and practical nurse.  

Robert Morgan Seven students will be taking the test, and hopefully they will pass both test. 

Pharmacy Technician at DA Dorsey, ten students in the program, ten students graduated and seven passed the test.  

Miami Lakes Educational Center, Ms. Algaze informed that 25 students enrolled in the program.  Six students graduated and all of the are working.  Thirteen students will be articulating from Secondary.  

South Dade Educational Center, Ms. Griffiths currently has 15 students and 10 will be graduating.  During the 2014-2015 school year, six students graduated, three took the test and passed.  

Phlebotomy

Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center has 7 students that are graduating this term, 6 took the test and passed.

Robert Morgan has phlebotomy incorporated in their Medical Assistant Program.  

Practical Nursing
Ms. Wilder announced that William H. 
Turner has a full program for Practical Nurse.  They will graduate with 18 or 19 years of age at the same time that they graduate from High School.  At the present time they have 11 students from Secondary transitioning to Lindsey Hopkins and they will graduate in December 2015.


Lindsey Hopkins Educational Center has 56 students enrolled and will receive 12 students from William H. Turner and 9 from Miami Lakes Educational Center.  They have 15 students and they will start a night class.  A plan of action is after they graduate they will have to take a review course before they pass board.  The first quarter the board score was 75%.  It has increased.  

Miami Lakes Educational Center, Ms. Doleyres informed that they have very low enrollment.  Only 45 students in the program.  The score is 58%.  5 students tested, 4 passed one failed.  Forty two students took the TEAAS and only 4 passed.  They will be getting five students from Miami Northwestern as part of the articulating program.   


Robert Morgan Educational Center, on July 6, they are going to start a new class of Practical Nursing.  They are looking for a replacement for Ms. Inez Madera who retired.  

Ms. Wilder mentioned that is extremely important to have a review course in their program.  Either to put together with the fees or separate.  Students want to go to Registered Nurse Programs, but they need to refresh because is a hard program.  Every school should have a review course built in within their program and all students should take the refresh course


Surgical Technician
Lindsey Hopkins has twelve students to graduate, and 4 passed the exam.   Four students were already offered jobs at Jackson Memorial Hospital.  Lindsey Hopkins students that graduate from the Surgical Technician Program always find jobs immediately after graduation.  At the present time they have thirteen students enrolled in the program.

Students from the various programs were present, and one of them that is enrolled in the Practical Nursing Program, gave a testimony as to how a wonderful foundation they are getting in order to continue into the Registered Nurse Program.  

Another student enrolled in the Medical Assistant, she mentioned that she is two thirds of the class, and that when she finishes the program she will articulate into the Registered Nurse at Miami Dade College.  
Sue Medina from the Nursing Consortium mentioned that the meetings are productive, and she can always be contacted at the CCPS@nursingconsortiun.us.  Nursing Consortiun Fall Conference is going to be September 25, 2015.  Also, the yearly fee for CCPS is $1,200.00.  

Ms. Wilder recommended that each school will get their industry personnel to visit their schools periodically in order to observe and make recommendations to their Health Science Labs.  


	Next Meeting
	Ms. Aguilar-Figuly announced that our next meeting will be in the Fall 2015 and that the location will be announced at a later time, and we will communicate by e-mail as usual.


	Adjournment
	Ms. Aguilar-Figuly thanked everyone for their commitment to health science education.  Meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 


		

